SDMC (12.05.2023)
Members Present: Chavis Mitchell, Allison Sendejas, Leslie Hokanson, Bryan Berry, Eileen Hairel, Oliveth Jimenez, Carla Bennett, Catherine Quinn, Ashley Sotelo, Angelica Lopez, Danielle McCormick
Old Business
Allison Sendejas read previous meeting’s minutes from (09.26.2023).  Minutes from previous meeting were unanimously approved.  
New Business
Mr. Mitchell shared that both the first and second grade open positions have been filled.  He shared that we have two TA positions and two intervention positions available.  A member asked what they were for, and Mr. Mitchell shared that they are for math and science.  A member asked where TAs would go, and Mr. Mitchell shared that one would replace Ms. Acosta, an ESSER funded position, and one would be a general TA position.  
Mr. Mitchell shared that we did meet our projection for student enrollment and that our budget has not been negatively impacted.  He shared that we have not received a budget update since our budget meeting was cancelled in November.  A member asked if we would receive any funds for being over projection, and Mr. Mitchell said that he would follow up at next week’s principal’s meeting.  He also shared that we have received extra ESSER funds – approximately $29,000.  
The PTO shared that they do not have any feedback or questions.  
The CIP underwent its quarterly review.  Mr. Mitchell reviewed the key actions of the plan.  Key Action 1’s goal is to increase reading scores for special education students.  Key Action 2 is around raising the quality of tier 1 instruction.  Key Action 3 focuses on closing the achievement gap for emergent bilingual students.  There were no requests to modify any of the CIPs goals.  
The committee discussed that we also need to find a member to represent the music department and second grade.  
The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 6, 2024.
_____________________________________________________________________________________
The meeting was adjourned at 4:20
